MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD DECEMBER 15, 2013
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Maggie A., John C., Eileen C., Alicia E., Susan H., Jason H., Walt K., Debbi M., Jeane M., Tom M., Antonio S., Fred S., John S., Steve T., and Ray W., 
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 12th Tradition and 12th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Walt K. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – None
Visitors –  Paul M.
Anniversaries – None
Birthdays – None
Announcements:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  

Motion to keep 6-14 yr. speaker passed (District 43 erroneously secured a speaker.  Should have been 1-6 yrs.).  Paul M. voted in to speak for District 41 at DuPage Open.

Walt K. reviewed sources for guidelines for District positions.  Stated that Area will have orientation  for committee positions at January Committee Meetings.  Next Area Committee Meeting is on January 25, 2014.

Approved motion to get 500 open meeting directories.  

Related that funds are available for signers at various meetings.

Jason H. volunteered for DCM position.  Maggie A. was elected Answering Service Chair.  Alicia E. was elected Alternate Answering Service Chair.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.

OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)  November 2013 Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:
(Steve T.)  Closing balance was $1,167.25.   Steve T. assured he would be available to help the transition to the new Treasurer.  Treasurer’s Report was approved.
DCM:  (Walt K.)
Written report follows:
DCM Report (revised)- December, 2013

· Picked up the 2500 Du Page meeting directories that we ordered. Distributed 500 directories to Anona that they now owe us payment for and also delivered approximately 200 directories to meetings and people in our district.

· Managed to receive two more additions to our list of potential ‘candidates’ for speaker to represent our District at the upcoming Du Page County Open. We now have five volunteers (so far) to choose from to speak at the Open: they are:

Hugh K.

John P.

Paul M.

Vince F.

Beth Z.

Updated information on Du Page speaker candidates:

1. District 43 inadvertently also chose a 6-14 year candidate, should we accept their mistake and vote on a 1- year speaker or proceed with choosing a 6-14 year speaker?

2. Steve from Our Primary Purpose was also just nominated by one of our committee members. 

· I will be ordering the following available workbooks from GSO for committee members:

· CPC Workbook

· Public Information Workbook

· Corrections Workbook

· Treatment Facilities Workbook

· Special needs Workbook

· For many other committee members there are Guidelines available on the GSO website.

· I attended the NIA Winter Assembly on December 14, 2013; John C. was also in attendance. The following is what I considered the highlights of the meeting:

· There is money available for Special Needs to provide ‘signers’ by both Area and the State of Illinois

· Area-sponsored workshops are available to the various committees on request

· Area Business

· 2014 Big Book Conference bid accepted by District 40

· No districts bid for hosting the 2015 Spring Assembly

· 2014 NIA Calendar accepted with some modifications – will be re-published shortly (have modifications available for interested parties)

· Primary Purpose Register (2014 NIA Budget) passed

· Motion to incorporate Service Orientation Workshop into Winter Committee Meeting passed

· Motion on Finance Committee Guidelines failed due to verbiage

· Motion for GSRs to attend Spring Assembly, which is imbedded in the NIA Spring Conference, at no cost was passed

· Motion for Concepts editor to purchase a computer was passed

· Motion to send letter to NY supporting a proposal to change the BTG pamphlet (opening it from treatment facilities only) was passed

· 2014 NIA Treatment chair was elected (Betty W?) from District 42

· Lastly, it was an honor, pleasure and certainly a learning experience in being DCM for District 41 for the last 3 years. Thank you all for your support. 
Alt. DCM:
  (John S.)
Reviewed Upcoming Events from District/Area flyers. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Jason H.)  AnswerCall went live on Friday, December 13.  Expressed need for home volunteers.  Will get remaining items out of old Answering Service location.  
ARCHIVES:
(Open)  
BTG:  (Open)  
CPC:
(Open)  
CORRECTIONS:  (Fred S.)  No report.
GRAPEVINE:  (Susan H.)  Gave Antonio S. box of Spanish Christmas Edition Grapevines.  Suggested having Grapevine workshop.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Debbie R.)   Absent.
LITERATURE:  (Todd F.)  Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Completed Christmas Newsletter.
LCM:  (Ray W.)   No report.  Discussed more wide-spread distribution of literature. 
PI:
 (Open)  
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Open)  
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S.)  No report.
WEBTECH:
 
(Jeane M.)  Reported a total of  just under  31,805  hits and 11,128 unique hits.  Working on improving website. 
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  No report.
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, January 19, 2014 @ 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East.
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